
Monthly Report of December 2018 

Wish you all a very happy and prosperous new year 2019. We are grateful for all of you for the 
generous support we receive for the poor. Each month our thrust for the work is different but 
related to the previous months. One sad thing happened this month is that there were around 5 
youth committed suicide and thus we had to visit the families many times which consumed lot of 
our time and energy. Still the situation is not that good due to the sad thing. One lady and 4 youth 
aged between 18 to 26. It gave shock to us. We need to support these families by giving them 
hope, reason to continue their life with courage and optimism.  

Empowerment and education children 

There are 7 supplementary classes are going on very well. These classes are supervised well and 
children are enjoying the classes. The children have improved in their interest for learning and 
they come for the class daily which shows their interest.  

Christmas educational gathering  

One of the major activities of this month was planning and organizing Christmas gathering for 
all the children. They were brought to the centre in the morning by tempo and whole day 
programme was organized. The programmes were educational and developmental. There were 
around 150 children for this. It was a great success. There were some interested personals who 
helped us to make this day a very meaningful, enjoyable and educational for the children. All the 
children enjoyed the whole day. They were given tasty and sumptuous food in the form of 
morning samosa, then lunch with variety dishes and evening cake. They were also given a packet 
of gifts which they took to home and it was useful thing for their studies.  

Empowerment and Education of Women  

The vegetables planted by the ladies got very good harvest and they were very happy for the 
seeds distributed to them during the rainy season. They ate healthy vegetables which improved 
their health. The women’s self-help group’s meetings and trainings in individual group went on 
as usual. Along with this gathering the names of the women who want to come for picnic cum 
sports day started by the end of the month. So that we could make it a fruitful and successful 
experience for all the women.  

HIV-AIDS test and health awareness class was conducted in two villages. After the class test 
was conducted and counseling were given to the women. The success of the programme was the 
women were not afraid but was very happy and suggested to us that we could have informed the 
whole village so that more people could profit from it. This we will do in the next villages.  

Counseling services were also rendered this month. Five women were counseled which gave 
them hope to live meaningfully and with purpose in life.  
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